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St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Senate II
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AGENDA PACK

29th October 2013
Board Room H2.8

AGENDA

*
*
*

I. Business

a. Apologies

b. Minutes from the previous meeting
c. Matters arising
d. AOB

II. Reports

a. Top 4 

b. BSc Biomedical Science

c. BSc Intercalated

d. BSc Healthcare Science

e. BSc Physiotherapy

f. FdSc Paramedic Science

g. PgDip Physicians Assistant

h. MBBS

1. Pre-clinical phase

2. Clinical phase

III. Agenda
a. Year Plan
b. Simon Fitch - @GlobalSGUL
c. Nigel Brown – Institutional Restructuring
d. You talking to me?

e. Shadowing Opportunity

f. Varsity Jackets and Hoodies

IV. AOB

V. Important Dates
VI. Date of next meeting
26th November 2013 – H2.8 at 17:30
St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of Senate
Minutes of the 1st Senate meeting

24/09/2013
*
*
*

Minutes from previous meeting – not currently available
Top 4
	What have we done since the last meeting
Held our second Year Rep Induction evening, with changed layout to make it more interactive. Good interactions between staff and students, even had Joint faculty students partake in the evening

Year Rep elections is underway and are now in campaign week. Had to R.O.N for HCS yr 3, Physio yr 1, Intercalates and T yr transfer students. 

Successful Community Open day on 12th November, working with different departments within the university.
Fresher’s Fortnight finished with a great Fresher Ball at St Paul’s Grange hotel. Received some good feedback from the first years and look forward to improving events in the upcoming year
We have planned NSS face-time for staff with each of the cohorts; give updates on NSS results and feedback what is being done.

We had our termly Trustee Board Meeting (28th Oct) which oversees the Student’s Union.


	What have you got coming up in the next month
Year Rep elections-Hustings this Thursday and results next Friday! Next week will be voting-both online and in the SU Office (Agnela’s office)
Education Day is upcoming-6th November. We have started filming responses, but are still in need of volunteers for the panel and videoing
The first Monthly meet the Deans on Wednesday 30th! Will be outside the library from 1pm-2:30pm. Also be a member of the SU Exec there. Aim is to be more approachable and transparent in our actions.

SU events-including Stay safe campaign (security awareness), Get Involved campaign and Halloween Disco
Continued attendance at meetings and representing student opinions. E.g. UMBEC, Year Rep Task Group, QAEC, MAC, AAMG, SGUL Senate




BSc Biomedical Science

	Year 1
	

	Year 2
	1. The recorders at the library have been running out on occasional basis since this term. We have spoken to the podcast team in the library regarding this matter and they have changed the recorder hand-in duration time from a week to a day of taking out the recorder. They have also said that there is a possibility of investing in some more recorders.
2. The year hoodies for all BMS years are being arranged with the help of second year representatives, Haroon Ashraf and Savneet Lochab, and is still on progress.
3. We have received the year representative feedback from Year 2 BMS students and we are planning to organise a meeting or host a forum for people to talk to us in person.
4. We are on the progress of organising work experiences with some staff at St. George's university and hospital.


	Year 3
	What have we done since the last meeting:
Another busy month, full of excitement, frustration and more frustration. Highlights have included:


· DiscussedNSS 2013 results with the course director

· Completionof module representative allocations

· Liaising with module leads, to ensure a smooth transition wrt the new lecture recording policy come November.

· Being the last reps to leave the Year Rep induction. A lot of our questions were answered, and face time with the course staff, registry and the Deans proved to be beneficial.

· Appointed a grad ball committee and met with them, as well as surveying the year group for ideas.

· Attended a BSc Research Projects meeting with the year and course organisers.

· Promote iBSc Year Rep elections

· Organised return of DR coats

· Dealt with comments and complaints on an individual basis.
What have we’ve got coming up in the next month:
Fun, fun and more fun. Here’s a selection of what we hope to achieve: 

· Continue supporting our year group
· Provide a handover to the (hopefully) newly elected iBSc year reps
· Arrange a Christmas social, and perhaps a smaller mid-term event.
· Attend the Biomedical Science Course Committee meeting- 13th November



BSc Intercalated

	Year 1
	


BSc Healthcare Science

	Year 1 
	

	Year 2
	


BSc Physiotherapy

	Year 1
	

	Year 2
	What have we done since the last meeting

Contacted Mo about an additional microwave – what were the results of the meeting held on Wed 23 October about this?

Made contact with environment officers about improving recycling facilities – they want to work with us, as does the SU executive

Attended various faculty meetings with staff, as well as Yan’s Year Rep induction evening

Contacted Estates about lack of heating in MHLT and LTC – has anybody else had issues?

What have you got coming up in the next month

Going out on first placements on 11 November

Enquiring about printers in 5th floor computer room



	Year 3
	What have we done since the last meeting
We have all been on placements therefore we have not much time to meet up. Things that we have been doing over placement are as follows:

· Attendance at SSCC. Topics discussed:

Ensuring Students knew to enrol in Kingston aswell as SGUL.
The possibility of a student chairing the SSCC as some point with a lecturer as vice-chair.
The possibility of Year 3 students doing some peer learning for practicals with MSc students
· Organising Year 3 Physiotherapy Xmas Due on10th December. 

· Looking into cohort interest for Year 3 physiotherapy leavers Hoodies.

What have you got coming up in the next month

· Volunteer Showcase Event on Tues 5th Nov. The event will showcase some of our students' volunteer work activities over the last 12 months. The aim of the event is to celebrate the good work that has been done but also gives the rest of the physiotherapy cohorts some insight into the benefits of volunteering and hear about potential future opportunities.
· Some of year 3 student physiotherapists have expressed interest in physiotherapy interviewing for St. Georges and will attend training for this in next few weeks.




FdSc Paramedic Science

	Year 1
	

	Year 2
	


PgDip Physicians Assistant

	Year 1
	  
What have we done since the last meeting

Since the last meeting, Yan has helped us to resolve our issue with room facilities, such that all the term 1 lectures have now been moved to alternate locations. We hope term 2 and 3 rearrangements will be announced shortly. Feedback from the rest of the cohort is favourable on this resolution and we wish to thank Yan for her help.

We have also gauged interest in clothing orders but are unsure who to communicate this to.
What have you got coming up in the next month

Our next task is to attend a meeting between Health Education London and St Georges to discuss future funding for the PA programme.

We also need to collect opinions from our peers to communicate at a Course content meeting coming up between now and the next senate meeting. 



	Year 2
	


MBBS

Pre-clinical

	MBBS4 Year 1
	

	MBBS5 Year 1
	

	MBBS5 Year 2
	The last few weeks have been relatively busy adjusting to life as second years as well as attempting to organise various endeavours as year reps. 

‘Feedback on Feedback’

We both attended a meeting last week with assorted members of staff to discuss the notion of ‘Student Feedback’ and how the manner in which it is being collected can be improved. We didn’t reach a definitive conclusion, but Dr. Murphy is planning to implement the use of a feedback form online which will remain accessible for the entire Semester, allowing everyone to make comments regarding weekly lectures, teaching and organization as and when they would like. 

Lighting Issues in Monckton
We’ve been approached by both students and lecturers alike regarding their frustration at the fact that the lights can only be switched ‘on’ or ‘off’ with no intermediate. We are currently waiting on a reply from the AV Team as to what is being done about the situation.

Varsity Jackets and Hoodies
As mentioned in the agenda, we have been working to open up a webpage directly on the company website to allow individuals from any course or year to purchase a jacket/hoodie. We’re hoping to start advertising the details later in the week (as soon as the pages are completed) so that people can start ordering. Any help in getting the message out there to different years would be much appreciated!

We’d also like to thank Yan once again for organizing the Year Rep Induction evening – we found it very beneficial!



Clinical

	Stream B Year T
	No Report Recieved


	Stream A Year T
	This term has been a busy one. PBL has been going well for stream A with minimal issues.  One issue that has arisen and we feel needs to be addressed is the lack of ECG reading teaching, as we have had many students complain that they don’t feel they have had sufficient teaching in this area.

What we have done since the last meeting:

· Arranged sharps practice, which have been very successful and we have two more sessions coming up next week. 

· Looked at what items of clothing our year would like (So far jackets seem the most popular then hoodies. However, we are still waiting for more of the year to select their preference.

What we have coming up in the next month:

· We are hoping to arrange some ABG sharp practise sessions as we were not able to get the ABG arms for the last sharp sessions.

· Arrange an ECG reading tutorial lecture (HannehGonna said he may be interested in teaching T year about ECGs

· Start organising the half way dinner  



	MBBS Year T Transfer
	

	MBBS Year P
	

	MBBS Year F
	What have we done since the last meeting

· Formed the Grad Ball Committee and had two meetings. Have allocated all the roles and responsibilities, booked the venue and are obtaining quotes and organising the finer aspects of the event.

· Organised Electives Evening which was a success. Lots of F year students attended and it was a great opportunity for all elective-related questions to be answered. Will look into organising another session specifically about the Elective report.

· Held the first sponsored lunch during the Public Health block. The attendance was poor with approximately 20 students attending but we have given more notice for the second one so hopefully there will be a larger turnout. 

· Have sent out a survey to F year about the revision lectures and have gathered and analysed the responses regarding the topics to be covered. Lecture theatres have been booked until the end of the year and lectures will start soon.

· Have organised a year photo with Wesleyan which will take place at the end of the year. They will be handed out at results day.

· Attended multiple meetings – NSS meeting, OSCE professionalism meeting and F Year Committee meeting.

What have you got coming up in the next month

· Second public health lunch – 29thOctober 

· Continue to organise the Grad Ball with the help of the Committee

· Will meet with the SHOs helping with the revision lectures to arrange all the lectures

· Will start organising the year book

· Will look into arranging a mock OSCE at the end of the year

· Will send out Doodle Poll to the year regarding changing the date of the ‘Becoming an F1’ course
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